
During the closing days of the spring 2014 semester, active shooters terrorized the University of 
California, Santa Barbara and Seattle Pacific University. Once again, our students, faculty and staff 
were put in harms way through these senseless acts of gun violence. In all, these two incidents left 
8 dead and 15 wounded. Countless others will be affected in the future by the emotional trauma of 
these two senseless acts of violence. 

As we prepare to welcome millions of college students to campus for the start of another academic 
year – it is timely to re-engage the debate around allowing guns and other weapons on campus. 

We do not oppose gun ownership. However, in an increasing number of states, bills have been 
introduced or passed that allow, or expand eligibility for, individuals to possess guns on college 
campuses.  We firmly oppose such laws.

Increasing the number of firearms in the hands of students, faculty, staff, and visitors presents an 
increased risk to our communities. Firearms on campus should be strictly limited to recruited, trained, 
and supervised police officers (federal, state, local or university police) or participants in institutionally 
endorsed educational programs for which use and carry of a firearm is a necessary requirement.

It is time for college and university faculty, staff and students to take a stand against guns on campus 
and to urge our students to do the same. The vast majority of faculty (94%) and students (78%) 
already oppose guns on campus. We believe that more guns will simply catalyze more violence. 
College campuses have been one of the safest communities in our country. Let’s keep it that way. 

With a single voice, and representing over 50,000 student affairs administrators and educators on 
over 2,000 college campuses, we stand united in our opposition to any legislation that allows or 
expands the legal possession of firearms other than by trained law enforcement officers or through 
institutionally endorsed educational programs.
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ACPA—College Student Educators International, headquartered in Washington, D.C., at the National 
Center for Higher Education and founded in 1924, leads the way in research and dissemination 
of knowledge on college student learning. Its publications include Journal of College Student 
Development, first introduced in 1943, and About Campus, a collaborative view of in- and out-of-classroom 
learning, which are widely recognized within the higher education community. Its network of national 
and international members—serving as college student educators—affect policies, practices and 
programs in the higher education community, advocating for social justice and human dignity rights 
of its members who prepare students to live and work in a global, diverse world.

NASPA - Student Affairs Administrators in Higher Education is the leading association for the 
advancement, health, and sustainability of the student affairs profession. The organization serves a 
full range of professionals who provide programs, experiences, and services that cultivate student 
learning and success in concert with the mission of our colleges and universities. Established in 1918, 
NASPA is comprised of 13,000 members in all 50 states, 25 countries, and 8 U.S. Territories.
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